
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 I hope you and your families are keeping well ? 
  
The spread of the coronavirus, which is impacting us all nationally, continues to affect the numbers of staff and pupils 
able to attend school. We have had no further specific positive cases in school this week, but have had 2 class teams and 
their staff isolating at home, as a result of test cases 2 weeks ago. We were able to welcome one of these classes back to 
school on Wednesday this week and will welcome another class and their staff back to school on Monday next week. 
Unfortunately, it is possible that we way need to isolate other staff and children in the forthcoming weeks, until we see 
numbers of people having the coronavirus decline over the next few months. It is certainly pleasing that the Government 
are talking positively about vaccinations being ready early in the New Year. Like you, we long to get back to our more 
traditional way of working at School. 

  
The staff at school are busy compiling reports for parents and carers and we hope to send these home in the second week of December. The reports 
will identify the progress made in subjects across the curriculum, by your child,  in the interrupted period of September to the beginning of Novem-
ber. 
  
The children in school have continued to support us in our current ways of working and we all benefit from their enthusiasm, sense of humour and  
the cooperation that they display in school each day. For the staff who have been able to attend school it has certainly kept our spirits up and we are 
now planning some activities from next week to celebrate the season of Advent and the birth of Jesus Christ. Something for us all to look forward to. 
  
We continue to ask the Lord, to stay with us on our journey. 
  
  
Best wishes 

Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Marcus Rashford posted a very sim-

ple Tweet about books and reading 

and how important they are earlier 

this week. We at SJV love this idea! 

The Manchester United and England 

star has teamed up with Macmillan 

Children's Books to promote reading 

and literacy.  

Just some of our 

‘Stars of the Week’ 

last week. 



Introducing... Mr Lengden 

 

Role in School: Teaching Assistant-Pink 
Class 

What I’ve been doing this week: We 
have been working with shapes to see 
if we can recognise all the different 
ones. 

What is best about being in SJV? Work-
ing with such amazing children in Pink 
Class. 

It would be even better if…We had a 
great sensory room the children could 
spend lots of time in. They would love 
that! 

Hopes and dreams for the future: To 

continue my journey here in SJV! 

Christmas Fair
A Day in the life of… George 

What I've been doing this week: In English I 

have been writing as Macbeth and I wrote a 

letter to Lady Macbeth. 

What is the best thing about being in SJV? I 
like being in Class with my friends because 
we all get along and spend our time laughing  
& joking together, well once our work is 
done! 
It would be even better if… We had longer 
playtimes to work on my football skills. 
Hopes and dreams for the future:  I would 
like to be either a stand up comedian or a 
Hollywood actor. I am currently writing my 
‘Joke Book’ which I would like to publish to 
share my wit & humour with everyone, just 
as long as they don’t ask for a refund when 
they read it!  

 
 
 
 

Our Catholic School 
We are focusing on the gospel of Matthew this week in SJV and especially on the parable of the talent. How we can best look 

at God’s message and the advice Pope Francis gave us- ‘Do not bury your talents, the gifts that God has given you! Put your 

talents at the service of God’. Let us ask the Lord to help us make our talents a gift to others. We have been looking in RE this 

week about what are our gifts and talents and how we can best use them to help others.  Everything we've been given on 

this Earth comes from God and we need to use our talents for the good of others. 

We continue within our Catholic school to pray for all the Holy Souls. We will be recording the service next week.  If you had 

anyone you wish to include in our Holy Souls service, please send the names of any relatives you wish to be remembered 

into the admin office.  

The chaplaincy team have created a pious list that will remain in the Chapel throughout the month of November, so that the 

names of those on it will be remembered in our thoughts and prayers and included in our weekly staff Mass. 

The chaplaincy team continue to meet in their bubbles praying for the sick and our Holy Souls. We are looking at our chap-

laincy prayer within our bubble, which we wrote over five years ago and we are discussing if we need to change it. We have 

one original member from when chaplaincy was first formed and was important that it was written by the team, so it might 

be time for an update. I will let you know! 

With RE this week we have looked at how we should use our gift and 

talents and how we can help others by using them. We made boxes 

and we wrote our gift and talents in them and we looked at them to 

remind our classes how amazing they are and how gifted and talented 

they are! We have also been spending time making items for our 

prayer table in our form rooms to remember our loved ones who 

have passed. We will remember them and we pray for them at the 

end of the lesson. Mrs Garfin 



  

 

 

As we recognise Anti-Bullying Week this week, I thought 

it would be useful to reflect on the affect bullying can 

have on peoples’ mental health.  

The anti-bullying alliance have worked collaboratively 

with Young Minds to raise awareness of the links be-

tween mental health and bullying, it can cause a vicious 

cycle for anyone.  

We encourage all pupils to not accept any bullying, to 

themselves or to anyone else. Always tell an adult so 

that they can deal with any problem.  

It needs to be understood that sometimes disruptive 

behaviour can be an expression of difficulties or dis-

tress, and we need to be mindful of this. There needs 

to be recognition and support for the emotional needs 

of children and young people who are being bullied 

and who bully others. 

 

Mason, taking part in his 'Changing lives 
through horses' (CLTH), course on ‘Ozzy’! 
at Carrington Riding Centre. Miss Shenton 

Filip had a great time colouring Logo’s 
at Gorse Hill. Well done Filip! Mrs Rouse 

Carrington Riding Centre 

Class 4 have been working on their fine motor skills and teamwork 

skills this week to complete a variety of jigsaws, including a 3D puzzle 

of a VW Campervan! Miss Walsh 

Class 4 



 

  

Post 16 took part in a boxing training session this week. 

They worked really hard and improved their fitness. Mr 

Kanakides. 

Post 16 P.E. 
Class 11 had great fun this week when 

they wished their classmate James a very 

Happy 17th Birthday!  

Birthday Boy 



It is a key word sign– 

supported communi-

cation system based 

on British Sign Lan-

guage. All staff use 

Signalong and this 

week we are learn-

ing how to sign 

“Green” 

Class 6 had a lovely walk to Longford Park and did 

an autumn hunt whilst they were there……. 

……...We enjoyed collecting leaves and then using 

them to do some art work. Miss Shaw 

Class 6 

Class 8 had fun creating skeletons 

out of sticks in science this week. 

Class 8-Science 






